
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Sunday Worship 9:00 & 10:30 am                                                   

                                                                                  395 Valley Road, Wayne, New Jersey 07470 
     Saturday Worship 6pm                  sttimothynj.org 

 

 

The Rev. Robert M. Mountenay, Pastor 

 

395 Valley Road, Wayne, NJ 07470 

Parsonage 

Director of Music 

Church Secretary 

Church Office Email 

 Phone: (973) 694-8316 

Phone: (973) 694-2036 

Caroline Parody 

Laurie Crowley 

st.tims395@yahoo.com 
 

 

Church Council 

Robert Andersen …………….. (973) 831-0326 

Dr. Lori Bleeker …………….. (201) 485-7384 

Edward Cleaver …………….. (201) 337-5411 

Laura Dec …………….. (973) 835-2348 

Anthony DeStefano …………….. (973) 694-1445 

Lisa Fabian   …………….. (973) 835-4148 

Fallon Goskowski …………….. (862) 485-2651 

Pat Kaplan …………….. (973) 341-7920 

Robin Koegel …………….. (201) 939-5518 

James Koppenal …………….. (973) 406-7405 

Barbara Westerberg …………….. (973) 696-1471 

Hannah Wantula …………….. (973) 616-8330 



 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

1 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 

2 
10:30 am  
Worship with 
Holy Communion  
 

 

 3 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
Gardening Group 
9:30 am 
HHM Sorting 

4 
11:30 am 
Chair Yoga 
 

5 
11 am 
PrimeTimers  
7:15 pm: AAFH 

6 
 
 

 

 

7 
7 pm AAFH 
(AA in Fellowship Hall) 
 
 

8 
9:30 am 
Bookworms 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 

9 
10:30 am  
Worship with 
Holy Communion  

10 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
Gardening Group 
9:30 am 
HHM Sorting 

11 
11:30 am 
Chair Yoga 
7:30 pm 
Council Meeting  

12 
10 am 
Angel Circle 
12 Noon 
Miriam Circle 
7:15 pm: AAFH 

13 
 

14 
7 pm AAFH 
 

15 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 

16 
9:30 am  
Worship with 
Holy Communion  

 
 
Summer Schedule Begins 

17 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
Gardening Group 
9:30 am 
HHM Sorting 
 

18 
11:30 am 
Chair Yoga 
1pm   
Knitting 
7pm 
CEC Meeting 

19 
7:15 pm: AAFH 
 

20 
10:30 am 
Adult Book Group 
 

21 
7 pm AAFH 
 
 
 

 
 

22 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 

23 
9:30 am 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 
 

24 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
Gardening Group 
9:30 am 
HHM Sorting 

John the Baptist 

25 
10:15 am 
Atrium Hymn Sing 
11:30 am 
Chair Yoga 

26 
10 am 
Angel Circle 
7:15 pm: AAFH 

27 

 

28 
7 pm AAFH 

29 
6 pm 
Worship with 
Holy Communion  
 
 
Peter &Paul, Apostles 

30 
9:30 am 
Worship with 
Holy Communion 

      

June 2019 

TIPS Deadline! 



 

  

Date Altar Guild Ushers Acolytes Reader Communion 
Assistants 

Coffee Hosts 

June 2 
 
7 Easter 

Ilona Oosterwyk 
Terri Loftus 

Bob Bartelt 
Doug Zangrilli 
Jeff Riotto 
Justin Oosterwyk 

Hailey Oosterwyk 
William Koppenal 

Ilona Oostewyk n/a n/a 

June 9 
 
Pentecost 
Confirmation 

Valerie McGrath 
Lori VanDerStad 

Craig Beyer 
Rick Beyer 
Tom Sajban 
Pat Kaplan 

Ryan Bedi 
Bryan Lawson 
Erik Lawson 
Tyler Westerberg 

Jeff O’Sullivan Dave Taranto 
Amy Taranto 
Sarah Riotto 
Jeff Riotto 

n/a 

June 16 
9:30 starts 
Holy Trintiy 
Father’s Day 

Debbie Andersen 
Karen Sajban 

Chris Taranto 
Dave Taranto 
Amy Taranto 

Ava Serventi 
Max Amico 

Mary Stevens n/a n/a 

June 23 
 
Pentecost 2 

Nancy Farina 
Debra Tanis 

TBD 
TBD 

Tricia Kellstrom 
Deana Inciardi 

Colleen Duffy n/a n/a 

June 30 
 
Pentecost 3 

Alice Huizinga 
Mary Laverack 

Cindy Gaffney 
Andrew Gaffney 
Olivia Gaffney 

Henry McGrath 
Caroline Corbett 

Robin Koegel n/a n/a 

Worship Participants 

 

June 2019 

 



 

 

From the Pastor 

 

The Book of Daniel 
 

Someone in a recent conversation brought up “that movie about Daniel.”  I 

immediately responded, “They made a movie about the Book of Daniel?”  “No,” 

came the reply, “It’s about Elton John.”  Too bad – the biblical book of the same 

name is fascinating and filled with special effects – though the episodic nature of 

the work might be hard to follow.  If you learned Bible stories as a child, as did I, 

you’re probably familiar with one, maybe two, incidents related by this Old 

Testament book.  You may not know that Daniel is also the source of a very familiar 

expression, “the handwriting on the wall,” that it contains the clearest reference to 

the doctrine of the resurrection of the dead in the OT, and introduces us to the 

angels Gabriel and Michael. 

 

 Daniel is portrayed as a Jewish exile in Babylon in the 6th century B.C.  

Christians consider it a prophetic book and we place it in the Old Testament 

between Ezekiel and Hosea.  The Jewish canon places it among the writings, 

between Esther and Ezra.  The book contains a bit of history and a bit of prophecy.  

It’s rather neatly divided in two, the first section telling stories of the Jewish struggle 

for survival in the Babylonian Empire, the second revealing dreams and visions of 

Daniel in the midst of his time in exile.  The book’s genre is properly apocalyptic.  As 

such, it joins Revelation in the New Testament as one of two books falling into that 

category in our sacred scripture (note that there are other ancient apocryphal books 

out there, but only these two made it into the biblical canon). 

 

 Despite Daniel’s seeming to date to the 6th century B.C., most scholars 

believe that the book came into its current form in the 2nd century B.C.  The stories 



in chapters 1 through 6 may have originated and circulated in the 3rd or 4th centuries, 

but they were likely not combined with the visions of chapters 7-12 until the 2nd 

century rule of the Selucid (Greek) ruler, Antiochus IV Epiphanes and his desecration 

of the Jerusalem temple in 167 B.C.  The traditional stories of Shadrach, Meshach, 

and Abednigo in the fiery furnace and Daniel in the Lions’ den recall an earlier time 

of Jewish persecution and encourage those facing later persecution to hold fast to 

the faith of their ancestors.   

 

Just as God preserved the faithful through the trials of the Babylonian exile, so 

will God save his people from the attacks of the evil Antiochus.  Despite the temporal 

power of earthly rulers, such as Nebuchadnezzar and Belshazzar, the God of Israel 

is far more powerful.  Both of these ancient kings are brought to their knees because 

of their pride (it is the writing on the wall that spells the ignominious end of 

Belshazzar).  Daniel has been gifted by God both to dream prophetic dreams and to 

interpret the dreams of others.  As the patriarch Joseph rose to power in the 

Egyptian court thanks to this same gift, so Daniel becomes influential among the 

Babylonians, Medes, and Persians.  The second half of the book invite the reader to 

share the allegorical dreams and visions of the seer, to know that oppression is 

temporary and God’s reign is eternal.  

 

If you’d like to learn more about this fascinating book and would be interested 

in hearing both Jewish and Christian perspectives on it, please join us for Prime 

Timers on Wednesday, June 5, at 11:00 a.m., when Rabbi Randy Mark and I will 

share our reflections upon Daniel. 
 

         In Jesus’ name, 

 

 
         Pastor Robin Mountenay 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Should you be on this list, and you’re not?? 

Please email Laurie at st.tims395@yahoo.com 

or call the office at 973-694-8316 

 

 

6/2 Sarah Konnerth 

6/5 Lynn Gaffney 

6/5 Richard Kremen 

6/7 Marjorie Catania 

6/8  Colleen Duffy 

6/12 Amber Venturelli 

6/13 MaryLou Wedemeyer 

6/17 Karin Henrikson 

6/17 Jordan Milito 

6/17 Karen Schulze 

 

 

6/17 Jonathan Gaffney 

6/18 Alyssa Stoffer 

6/19 Matthew Riotto 

6/22 Kyle Lindstrom 

6/24 Ann Muschko 

6/25 Cheryl Johnson 

6/25 Kaitlyn Langschultz 

6/26 Richard Koegel 

6/28 Richard Wantula 

6/30 Eleanor Liljegren 

 

 

 

 

6/1 Patrick & Barbara Kaplan 

6/4 Carol & George Labadie 

6/8 Marylou & Richard Wedemeyer 

6/10 Terri & Kevin Loftus 

6/18 Patricia & Harold Winters 

6/23 James & Lisa Koppenal 

 

mailto:st.tims395@yahoo.com
file:///C:/Users/Laurie/Documents/Laurie%20Docs/TIPS/x.docx


 

 

MEMORIALS 

 

 
Since April 15, 2019, gifts were given to the General Memorial Fund in memory of: 
 Dorothy (“Dot”) Vasilenko 
 
There were no Memorial purchases during this month.        

  
No Memorial Garden pavers were purchased this month,  

so our paver total stands at 114. The price of a paver is 

$300.00. Checks may be made to St. Timothy Memorial 

Fund, with the words “Memorial Garden” on the memo 

line. Pavers may be engraved with the names of deceased 

loved ones, or left blank for future engraving. Paver 

application sheets are available in the narthex. See Pat Winters for further 

information or assistance. The Memorial Garden is self-supporting; gifts are 

welcome at all times! 

 

We also welcome contributions to the fund for restoration and 

enhancement of our Church organ. The work is on-going and 

should be completed very soon.  Checks may be made to St. 

Timothy Memorial Fund, with the words “Organ Repair” on the 

memo line. 

 

We are grateful to all who have given to the St. Timothy Memorial Funds – the 

General Memorial Fund, the Music Fund, the George Laubscher Monday Morning 

Fund, the Memorial Garden Fund, the Eternal Light Candle Fund, and the 

Flanders/Schleer Scholarship Loan Funds – and for the faithful repayments to the 

loan funds. We welcome additional contributions as we assist families with the high 

price of college. 

 



 

Adult Book Group ~ June 20th      

We've started a new book. It's called Days of Awe and 
Wonder by Marcus J. Borg. We’ve finished the first two 
chapters. It's easy to catch up if you haven't joined us yet.  

We'll go on to chapter 3 this month. Join us the 3rd 
Thursday of each month at 10:30 in the morning. We 

would love to have you join us.  We will be in the parlor. Art DeRose is our leader 
so you know it's a mixture of study and laughter. 

Art, Sandy, Nancy, Mary and Barbara 

 

 

Bookworms ~ June 8th
 

We will be meeting June 8th at the usual Barnes & Noble coffee 
shop.  Our book selection is Saints for All Occasions by Courtney 

Sullivan.  Come and join us for good camaraderie and interesting 
discussion. We'd love to have you.  
 

June - Saints for All Occasions by Courtney Sullivan 

July - Our Souls at Night by Haruf 

August - Before We Were Yours by Linda Windgate. 
 

Join us any time at the coffee shop in Barnes & Noble on Rt. 46.  Happy reading. 

        Colleen, Nancy, Carolyn,  

Le, Elsie and Barbara 

 

 

Don't forget Knitting and Crocheting on Tuesday, 

June 18th at 1 o'clock. Beginners and experts 

welcome. We meet in the church parlor. Come for 

sharing in our work and helping each other when 

needed. It's a fun time.  

New time: 10:30am 



  
Come join us. There are approximately 8 of us that 
attend weekly on Tuesdays from 11:30am to 
12:30pm. Both men and women are welcome, 
some of us are church members and some are 
from the community. All are welcome.  
 

We meet in Fellowship hall every week. You may have noticed the 
chair set up. The cost is $30 a month. We have a great yoga leader 
who teaches us in ways to help both body and mind. 
 

 

 

 

Coming this Fall! 

We will begin collecting items for the 

garage sale on July 5th. Please do not 

drop off your donations before that time.  

Thank you! 

 

  

 

  

Our Summer Worship Schedule 
begins on Sunday, June 16th! 

 

Worship Services will be held at 6pm 
on Saturday Evenings and 

at 9:30 am on Sunday Mornings. 



 

 
 
 
 
 

When I got up this morning I found myself grabbing my phone, and 
turning on the TV as I made my breakfast. Then I got the newspaper -
media input - addiction. Finally I looked outside at the sunny day and the 
flowers starting to bloom and yes the deer too. I remembered seeing the 
bright blue moon last night. 
 

When did I get so addicted to the phone, TV and newspapers? Do I ever 
just think? Are they my thoughts or someone else's? Game of thrones is 
over, am I going through withdrawal? Can I just take a walk without 
listening to something? When did I become this person? 
 

Is it time for you to also think about how you spend your day? What will 
the next generation be like? Will they need constant stimulation? How 
can we teach them differently if we can't do it ourselves? 
 

I’ve watched a 6:30 news broadcast and all it showed was disaster after 
disaster with one positive lovely happening at the end, with so many 
wonderful things going on, the reports could so easily be reversed. Most 
people are generous, kind, and helpful. Why is the media scaring people? 
 

What can we do? This isn't God's plan for the world. How can we change 
what we believe we should do in our daily lives. We are each different 
with different skills and abilities. Let's start by getting off the media 
overload. Spend some time in quiet thought and with friends. What's 
God's plan for you?  

 

More “Make Life Easy” next Tips 
Barbara Westerberg 

 

Make Life Easy 



Angels Circle 

The Angels will meet on June 12
th
 and 26

th
 at 10 am. 

 

These are the last days prior to Summer Break. Due 

to the garage sale we do not meet this summer. 

 

Enjoy your Summer! 

Barbara Kaplan 

 

 

To honor your special Guy for Father's Day, June 

16th, make a donation to Fisher House .... An 

organization which helps military families cope with 

catastrophic injuries, illness, or disease, providing 

housing close to loved ones during their hospitalization. 

Marked envelopes will be on the table in the Narthex. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Wayne Interfaith Network 

Currently WIN is serving 122 clients and their 

families. Approximately 53 children are served each 

month. The pantry particularly needs peanut butter, 

jelly, canned meat & fish, Chef-boyardee products, 

canned chili, canned fruit, fruit juices & juice boxes. 

Monetary donations are greatly appreciated and may 

be made “in memory of” or “in honor of”. Mail to 

Wayne Interfaith Network, PO Box 3341, Wayne, NJ 07474-3341.  

Thank you for your generosity. 

www.WinFoodPantry.org 

 
 

Crossroads Camp is looking for help! 
 

I need your help. We have a great need for male staff. 18 years 

of age or older. Role models who are trainable, faithful, ready 

for a life changing adventure and the summer of their lives! 

Please help me identify and recruit just the right members for 

our team.   
 

Follow the link below and find the employment tab. Please 

share on your Facebook page, in your church newsletter or 

email people that you know.   

 

Thank you!  

 

Anthony Briggs 

Camp  Director  

 

https://crossroadsretreat.com 
 

http://www.winfoodpantry.org/


 

Two of the women from the Gardening 
Group have retired, Alice Hamm and 
Leona Eckert, long time gardeners. That 
leaves a group of one! The men from the 
Monday Morning Crew do some of the 
heavier jobs like trimming dead brances 
from the trees and laying mulch down. 
 

Will you give one or two hours a week (you pick the time and day)? 
You can come as an individual or family! Please call Carol Cook at 
973-694-6014. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Annual Report Submissions 
 

All Committee Chairs are reminded to hand in 

their Annual Reports no later than June 9th.  

Reports will be distributed on Sunday, June 23rd.   

Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

 

The Annual Meeting 

will be held on 

Sunday, June 30
th
 

 

Gardeners Wanted! 



Blanket Sunday 
 

Thank you for your generous response to WELCA’s Mother’s 

Day Blanket Appeal for Church World Services. 
 

Robert & Debbie Andersen: In memory of their mothers,  

Thelma Andersen & Betty Unangst. 

Stu Anderson:  In memory of his wife, Eileen and his mother, Lillian. 

In honor of his daughter, Lisa and daughters-in-law, Sharon & Sandra.  

The Beyer Family: In memory of Patricia Beyer and Linda Marks. 

 In honor of June Halye and Marie Beyer. 

The Brassel Family: In memory of Loved Ones. 

Lois Clapp: In memory of Susan Clapp & Helen Almquist. 

Carol Cook:  In memory of Lily Cook, Meta Wolf and Margarita. 

Dec Family: In memory of Anna Curving. In honor of Amanda Dec,  

Catherine Dec, Marian VanWinkle & Bonnie Gallaughere. 

Sandy & Art DeRose: In memory of our mothers. In honor of our daughters.  

Le Eckert: In memory of Bernice Taylor Martin & Priscilla Eckert.  

In honor of Cyndy Tschanz, Carolyn Eckert,  

Patty Eckert, Sarah Eckert and Qian Tschanz 

Ellen Grexa: In memory of her mother, Anna Grexa. 

Alice Hamm: Pearly Kohler, Martha & Dawn Hamm. 

Alice Huizinga: In memory of her mother, Elsa Mohring. 

Barbara & Peter Johanson: In memory of Loved Ones. 

Pat & Barbara Kaplan: In memory of Wally Warner. 

Dorlores & Bill Monsees: In memory of Catherine Morrison & Christine Monsees. 

 In honor of Catherine Davidson, Cathy, Kelli, and Lori Monsees, 

Marjorie Davidson, Kassandra Monsees & Eleanor Liljegren. 

Pam & Dave Richardson: In memory of Loved Ones. 

Carol Smith: In memory of her mother, Elise Dahlin. 

Eileen & Joe Smith: In memory of Eva Bentz, Frances Smith and Vera Marino. 

Lori VanDerStad: In memory of Loved Ones. 

Pat & Harold Winters: In memory of their mothers, Nellie Madden and Julia  

Winters. In honor of JoAnn Winters, Deanna Sanacore and Sherry Tumminello. 



Bosnia IST 2019 
 

On June 22nd, twenty members of our church will depart 
for Bosnia and Herzegovina on the New Jersey Synods 
20th and possibly last servant trip to this beautiful but 
struggling country (More on that later). The travel team 
is now busy  preparing music, drama, games and service 
projects for the camps they'll conduct there. 
 
They still need our help! Thank you to the Angel Circle 
who are once again working on this year's sewing 
project, key chain emojis (pictured here), and our 

Sunday school who has pledged to supply sports equipment for a camp. Financial 
assistance that pays for our bus, interpreters and lunch for teachers and campers is 
still needed. You can write a check to St Timothy with Bosnia in the memo line and 
place in the offering plate. Any and all contributions are greatly appreciated.  
 
For our resident artists, tote bags to be decorated are here!  There is a box of blank 
totes in the 4/5 classroom across from the secretary's office. Please take as many 
as you can complete and return no later than June 16th.   
 
As I stated earlier this trip is especially noteworthy as it may be our last one and if 
not our last it will no doubt be changing. Jason Reed our trip coordinator, began this 
ministry 20 years ago after having worked with Mercy Corps during the Balkan wars. 
He was hired as the Synod's Youth Ministry Specialist where he has lead youth 
programs and incorporated the servant trip into that position. Unfortunately, 
declining revenues have led to the synod's decision to eliminate his position 
effective the end of this year. This is troubling for many reasons and something we 
should all be praying on apart from the servant trip. Please pray for Jason. 
 
Finally, thank you for your prayers in support of the IST and I ask you continue 
praying for a safe and rewarding trip and peace in this land. 
 
Hvala lijepo, 
Cliff  



 
 
 
 

 
Another great Sunday School year has finished at St. Timothy.  On May 19th all of 
the Sunday School and their families enjoyed munchkins and juice in Fellowship Hall 
after a short class lesson.   Several of our children received Attendance Pins for 
missing 4 Sundays or less.  We had 7 of our students receive Attendance Pin Awards.  
1st yr. pins went to Andrew Cleaver, Andrew Inciardi, Deanna Inciardi and Ethan 
Gaffney.  A 4th yr. pin went to James Cleaver.  And 5th yr. pins went to Andrew 
Koppenal and William Koppenal. A special Thank You goes out to the parents, 
grandparents or whomever else brought them to class.  Our Sunday School Teachers 
were also recognized for their hard work each week. A $200 donation was made 
from our Sunday School.   School supplies for a child $10, a solar powered lantern 
$30, stock a health clinic for a week $75, vaccinations for a child $30, clinic visits for 
a child and a textbook for an international leader. What a great way to “Pay It 
Forward” and help the less fortunate to now that GOD and St. Timothy cares about 
them too.  And lastly, Sports equipment was signed with messages of Love and Hope 
for the New Jersey Synod’s International Servant trip to Bosnia.  The children of 
Bosnia truly appreciate the kindness that we help provide.   
 

The Christian Education Committee is also sending out a big Thank You to our 
Sunday School Teachers and Office Staff.  Our teachers are Laura Dec, Travis Brassel, 
Rose Rosen, Charlie Purcel, Taisha Purcel, Richard Wantula, Hannah Wantula and 
Christian Wantula.  Catechism is taught by Jeff Riotto, Justin Oosterwyk and also 
Pastor. Thank you also to Lori VanDerStad and Craig Beyer for helping out Rich 
Wantula too!  Our Office Staff is Terri Loftus, Tanya Kellstrom, Ilona Oosterwyk and 
Valerie McGrath.  They make sure that attendance is up to date, offering is collected, 
photocopies are made and passed out.  And, if our teachers need something they 
are always there to help out.    
 

Looking forward to seeing you in Church on Saturday evening at 6pm or Sunday 
morning at 9:30 (June 16).     
 

In His Name,       Dates to Remember: 
Laura Dec        June 9 – Confirmation 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Prime Timers • Wednesday, June 5th • 11am – 1pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A popular Sunday school song is:  Daniel was thrown into the lion’s 

den ROAR, lion’s den ROAR, lion’s den ROAR! 
 

Some of our favorite Bible stories (and songs) come from the book 

of Daniel.  A book filled with adventure, prophecy, and hope. 
 

Rabbi Randall Mark returns to Prime Timers and with Pastor 

Mountenay will explore this book. Some of our best Prime Timers 

have been when our favorite Wayne clergy team up for a 

presentation.  We hope you’ll join in on June 5th, 11 a.m.  Bring a 

brown bag lunch and we’ll supply dessert and beverages. 

 

 continued… 



Seniors 

Seniorliving.org is a website devoted to the needs of seniors. The 

site offers guides and expert advice in areas such as housing, safety, 

health and money. They offer a number of websites that might be of 

interest to seniors: 

 

Websites on Aging 

 

aarp.org 

retirementlifematters.com 

assisted-living-directory.com  

seniors.lovetoknow.com 

Websites on Travel  

 

roadscholar.org 

evergreenclub.com 

Jobs   retiredbrains.com 

Forums seniorsonly.club 
seniorforums.com 

Technology 

 

seniorsguidetocomputers.com 
ageinplacetech.com 

Humor suddenlysenior.com  

swapmeetdave.com 

Health mayoclinic.org  

webmd.com  

seniorforums.com  

Finance and Money themoneyalert.com 

investopedia.com  

 

Eileen Smith for the Senior Advisory Team 



A letter from Immaculate Heart of Mary Catholic Church in Wayne 
 

Dear Members of St. Timothy, 
 

I wanted to extend my deepest gratitude for your consistent support of Beef 
Stew Sunday. Your congregation is like the “little engine that could!” You 
never cease to amaze me with the amount of stew that Joe arrives with on 
Sunday morning. The recipients of the stew really enjoyed it! They were so 
grateful to have a warm hearty meal on such a cold morning. They were 
raving about how delicious it was and due to the overwhelming support of 
both of our parishes we were able to offer second helpings to the long line of 
recipients. 
 

The most touching moment in my opinion, came towards the end of our 
serving. A family including a mother, father, two young children, and 
grandparents walked in the door. We were able to provide them with a large 
bowl of stew (in one of the containers that your congregation had donated) 
along with several loaves of bread and fruit. The mother was so very grateful. 
She had tears in her eyes. As an elementary school teacher, I know just how 
many children go hungry on weekends. The younger son, who was probably 
about four or five years old, looked so excited when he was able to walk out 
with the food we were able to give them. Without the support of Saint 
Timothy‘s we would not have been able to provide so much to so many today! 
Please spread our gratitude to everyone who helped support this outreach 
ministry!  
 

God Bless, Monica Voinov 
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  
 
**We had a wonderful response to Stew Sunday. Our Stew Chefs included 
our Catechism students who met on Saturday to make stews, Ilona 
Oosterwyk, Laura Dec, Eileen Smith, Lori Bleeker, Colleen Duffy, Lisa 
Koppenal, Nancy Farina, Carol Nielson, Liz Koch, Ann Rocko, Barbara 
Johanson, Lois Clapp, Madison Schloesser, Diana DeAngelis, Danielle 
Fernandez, Loftus Family, De Rose Family, Carolyn Russo, Brassel Family, 
Carol Smith, Fagan Family, Cindy Gaffney, Taylor Family, Pam Richardson, 
Tiffany Kellstrom, Tanya Kellstrom. 
  
Our next Stew Sunday is September 19th, 
Laura Dec and Eileen Smith, Coordinators 



 

 
   
Saturday, June 1   Exodus 33:18-23    John 1:14-18    Psalm 97 
Sunday, June 2   Acts 16:16-34    Revelation 22:12-17, 20-21  John 17:20-26 
Monday, June 3   Exodus 40:16-38    Acts 16:35-40    Psalm 29 
Tuesday, June 4   2 Chronicles 5:2-14   Acts 26:19-29    Psalm 29 
Wednesday, June 5  Ezekiel 3:12-21    Luke 9:18-27    Psalm 29 
Thursday, June 6   Isaiah 32:11-17    Galatians 5:16-25   Psalm 104:24-34, 35b 
Friday, June  7   Isaiah 44:1-4    Galatians 6:7-10    Psalm 104:24-34, 35b 
Saturday, June 8   Exodus 19:1-9   Romans 8:14-17, 22-27   John 7:37-39 
Sunday, June 9   Genesis 11:1-9    Acts 2:1-21    John 14:8-17  
Monday, June 10   Joel 2:18-29    1 Corinthians 2:1-11   Psalm 48 
Tuesday, June 11   Isaiah 42:5-12    Acts 11:19-30; 13:1-3   Matthew 10:7-16 
Wednesday, June 12  Numbers 24:1-14   Luke 1:26-38    Psalm 48 
Thursday, June 13  Proverbs 3:13-18    Ephesians 1:17-19   Psalm 8 
Friday, June  14   Proverbs 3:19-26    Ephesians 4:1-6    Psalm 8 
Saturday, June 15   Proverbs 4:1-9    Luke 2:41-52    Psalm 8 
Sunday, June 16   Proverbs 8:1-4, 22-31   Romans 5:1-5    John 16:12-15 
Monday, June 17   Proverbs 7:1-4    Ephesians 4:7-16    Psalm 124 
Tuesday, June 18   Proverbs 8:4-21    Ephesians 5:15-20   Psalm 124 
Wednesday, June 19  Daniel 1:1-21    Luke 1:46b-55    Psalm 124 
Thursday, June 20  Genesis 24:1-21    Romans 2:17-29    Psalm 42 and 43 
Friday, June  21   Job 6:14-30    Galatians 3:15-22   Psalm 42 and 4  
Saturday, June 22   Proverbs 11:3-13    Matthew 9:27-34    Psalm 42 and 43 
Sunday, June 23   1 Kings 19:1-15a   Galatians 3:23-29   Luke 8:26-39 
Monday, June 24   Malachi 3:1-4    Acts 13:13-26    Luke 1:57-67 [68-80] 
Tuesday, June 25   2 Kings 9:14-26    Ephesians 2:11-22   Psalm 59 
Wednesday, June 26  2 Kings 9:30-37    Luke 9:37-43a    Psalm 59 
Thursday, June 27  1 Kings 22:29-40, 51-53  2 Corinthians 13:5-10   Psalm 77:1-2, 11-20 
Friday, June  28   2 Kings 1:1-12    Galatians 4:8-20    Psalm 77:1-2, 11-20 
Saturday, June 29   Acts 12:1-11    2 Timothy 4:6-8, 17-18   John 21:15-19 
Sunday, June 30   2 Kings 2:1-2, 6-14   Galatians 5:1, 13-25   Luke 9:51-62 
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Tastefully Simple 
 

Laura Dec, Consultant 

Midnightangel2@optonline.net 

www.tastefullysimple.com 
 

Simplified Lifestyles through 

Convenient & Unique Gourmet Foods 
 

(973) 835-2348                                                ID# 0059231 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Sandy’s Art Studio 
Come join us and experience the joy of art! 

 

 • Oil painting • Pen & Ink • 

• Color Pencil • Drawing • and more • 

We get kids to think out-of-the-box, learning creativity 
 

Age 5 to Adult 

1st lesson free • Wayne, NJ 
Call: 973-956-7654 • Email: kittykayy2@yahoo.com 

 

20% off 

St. Tim 

Members 

 

St. Tim’s Business/Service Listing 

contact Laurie Crowley at 973-694-8316 

or email at st.tims395@yahoo.com 
 

LeashNLather@gmail.com 

www.facebook.com/LeashNLather 
 

505 Saddle River Road 

Saddle Brook, NJ 07663 

http://www.tastefullysimple.com/
mailto:kittykayy2@yahoo.com
mailto:LeashNLather@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/LeashNLather

